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001b Micholitz to Sander




On board of the Anadyr, 15/4/1882

Dear Mr. Sander,

I trust that the letter from Ch. told you about our happy arrival in Port Said, and I believe it best to draw a veil of silence over the first week of our journey. The journey through the Suez Canal took 2 days, first we had to spend the night at Port Said, then the next morning and three hours after our departure, there was a sand storm of such vehemence that it was impossible to see further than 30 paces. The air was filled with a thick fog of fine sand, and it was very warm. It was impossible to continue the journey, we had to remain moored until the next morning. From there the journey continued without further delays, apart from a brief stop in Suez. If there are no further incidents, we shall arrive in Aden tonight, and I hope to meet Roebelen there, since the ships from East India usually arrive one or two days earlier; I would be most keen to talk to R.

During our journey I made a list of all the plants that can be found in the Philippines and I am surprised that so few are known. I am thinking of Cirrhopetalum cumingii, Cypripedium argus & laevigatum, Dendrobium filiforme and Vanda insignis, further Saccolobium violaceum. Of the palm trees, Caryota cumingi could be of value, nothing special is known of Aeroids. I would like to know if you are interested in any of these. I believe I could find one or the other without compromising the main purpose of our journey. Transport of the plants via M. Marit. is to be preferred, as it is much faster and cheaper. If at all possible, I would like to bring my first collection to Europe myself, for having acquainted myself with the interior of ships, I consider it not too difficult to deliver the plants safely, given a little care and attention. Indeed, regarding my task, I am confident that I shall master it, also think I will complete the language soon. As far as I could ascertain, there will be a ship departing for Manila one day after our arrival in S. It is fortunate that I won’t have to wait too long.

When I look at the map of the Philippines and I think of the few plants that are known, I am convinced that on the many islands and islets there will be plant treasures to be found, and I would be grateful if you could dedicate this area to me for exploration over the next few years.

I believe I shall be able to work there to your satisfaction and advantage. But first let us complete and await the success of this journey.

I am very happy with the life on board, the food is good and plentiful, and in my view it would be a waste of money to travel 2nd Class. Mr. Christ. is also very content and I must add that since on board ship he has changed to his advantage. He lives frugally and, as far as is known to me, has not spent 25 centimes on spirits. This is definitely in his favour. There is nothing else to report. As far as I know, we do not have any men of Low’s on board and therefore need not concern ourselves in this direction. 

Hoping that my letter meets you in good health, I close and remain 

with kind regards,


W. Micholitz

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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